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¶1.  (C) Poloff discussed reftel points on U.S. views on 
Palestinian assistance and a proposed temporary international 
funding mechanism with MFA DAS-equivalent for Egypt/Levant 
Herve Besancenot May 30.  Besancenot offered a mixed response 
to U.S. views.  He agreed that the PA government bore primary 
responsibility for the humanitarian hardships faced by the 
Palestinian people.  But he added that there were secondary 
factors that needed to be considered, such as Israel's 
delayed transfer of PA tax revenues and continued GOI 
restrictions on Palestinian freedom of movement.  Besancenot 
welcomed the U.S. desire for the proposed funding mechanism 
to be established quickly, but criticized what he assessed as 
excessive U.S. rigidity in opposing funding for PA salaries. 
 
¶2. (C) Poloff responded that U.S. was seeking to maintain 
consensus on points already agreed to by the Quartet: the PA 
government must face consequences for its failure to meet the 
Quartet principles, and any fiscal problems it faced were the 
direct result of continued rejection of basic principles of 
peace.  Besancenot stressed that, given a potential 
humanitarian and security crisis in the Palestinian 
terrirories, the GoF remained attached to the notion that 
some international assistance should be offered to address 
payment of salaries.  The priority should be placed on the 
education and health sectors, but not necessarily be limited 
to these areas.  Besancenot concluded discussion by 
expressing hope that the U.S. and EU could find a compromise 
on the salary issue.  He noted that the GoF supported 
thinking floated by the Commission on calling salary payments 
by another name, such as compensation or indemnification, 
which hopefully would allow the Quartet to reach consensus on 
the issue. 
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